White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

October 13, 2008

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:32 p.m. on October 13, 2008.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, and Kenneth Chamberlain.  Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  Trustee Baker added a message from SAESA to the agenda.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the September 8, 2008 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

Todd Baker told us that there was some question about how some of the members of SAESA should be paid.  It was suggested that they are paid through SAESA instead of through the townships they represent.  We agreed that the township should continue to pay for Todd to represent us and that we would pay a portion for Judy Heeney.  Representatives of other township should be compensated by their respective townships.  Todd will take our opinion to the SAESA board.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to adopt a resolution as follow to purchase M-52 property: 
______________________________________________________________________________________

WHEREAS, property located in White Oak Township was foreclosed upon by the Ingham County Treasurer as the Foreclosing Governmental Unit (F.G.U.) for Ingham County for non-payment of delinquent property taxes in 2006 under Public Act 123 of 1999; MCL 211.1-211.157 (the “Act”); and

WHEREAS, the Act provides for the conveyance of tax-foreclosed lands to Municipal units for specifically defined public purposes; and

WHEREAS, the F.G.U. granted an extension of time for White Oak Township to finalize plans for the properties’ use and the Ingham County Land Bank Fast Track Authority (the “Land Bank”) has held and maintained the property during said extension of time; and
WHEREAS, White Oak Township hereby notifies Eric A. Schertzing, Chair of the Land Bank, that it intends to purchase said property commonly known as M-52 Stockbridge Road, Stockbridge, Michigan and described as

WO 27 5 4 SW 1/4 OF NW 1/4 OF NE 1/4 OF SEC 27 EXC THAT PT WHICH LIES W'LY OF LN 75 FT E'LY OF MEAS AT R/A & PLL TO CONST LN OF M-52 SEC 27, T2NR2E.

further identified as permanent parcel ID number 33-12-12-27-200-004, for a specifically defined public purpose, and

WHEREAS, the purchase price is Twelve thousand three hundred fifty-six dollars and twenty-two cents ($12,356.22) which amount is the minimum bid as that term is defined in MCL 211.78m(11), plus any additional costs related to the property incurred by the Land Bank during said extension of time; and

WHEREAS, the specific and defined public purpose for which the property is being purchased is construction of a recycling center.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Township Supervisor and Township Clerk are authorized to make application to the Land Bank for the conveyance of said land to White Oak Township.

The foregoing resolution offered by Trustee Todd Baker, Second offered by Trustee Diane Graf.

Upon roll call vote the following voted

“aye”:  Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, and Clerk Leela A. Vernon.

“nay”:  None

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall declared the resolution adopted.

_______________________________                     ________________________

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk



     Date

White Oak Township
________________________________________________________________________
A copy of this resolution and intent to purchase, along with the letter from Mid Michigan Rubbish are attached.

Steve Johnson from Burnham and Flower Insurance Group took the floor.  He answered the questions that we had regarding our liability insurance.  We discussed the possibility of increasing our deductible if it impacted the premium a great deal.  Mr. Johnson will send us quotes.  

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  

We discussed the bids for staining the deck on the office and painting the hall.  It was decided that we would wait on the painting of the hall.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to hire Crandall to stain the deck on the office.  Motion carried.
It was brought to our attention that there are weeds growing up in the walking path.  We should talk to Quinn and ask him to fix them.  We should also mention to him that there needs to be more dirt placed along the path in some spots.

Moved by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,  Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

White Oak Township Election Committee Meeting

October 13, 2008

Meeting was called to order at 9:05 p.m.

A verbal list of the election inspectors was presented to the board and approved.  There were no other questions or concerns.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

